2023 年度 田園調布学園大学 全学部全学科専攻 共通

英語入学試験問題

一般選抜(個別試験型)全学統一日程

| 受験番 | | | 氏 |
|-----|--|--|---|
| 留号 | | | 名 |

- (注意) 1. 解答は、すべて別紙の「解答用紙」に記入してください。
 - 2. 受験番号と氏名は、「問題用紙」と「解答用紙」の両方の所定の欄にかならず記入してください。
 - 3.「問題用紙」と「解答用紙」は、試験終了後かならず提出してください。
 - 4.「問題用紙」に「下書き」「書き込み」などをしてもかまいません。
 - 5. 試験時間は60分です。

- [I] 次の対話文の空所(A)~(J)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~10)の中から1つずつ選び、番号で答えなさい。(同一の選択肢を複数回用いてはなりません。)
- Janet: Are you doing anything for spring break?
- Helen: I'm going to visit my uncle in Hokkaido.
- Janet: (A)
- Helen: Uncle George lives near a skiing resort. So I'm planning to go skiing.
- Janet: (B)
- Helen: Yeah, I guess so. (C) I've never flown on an airplane by myself.
- Janet: I've done it many times. (D) How about skiing? Have you done it before?
- Helen: No. But Uncle George is a skiing instructor. (E)
- Janet: Oh, lucky you! I've always wanted to go skiing. (F)
- Helen: If that's so, do you want to come with me? I'm sure Uncle George won't mind me having a friend with me.
- Janet: Wow, that's terrific! (G) When are you leaving?
- Helen: March 3. (H) I don't have the flight number with me now. (I)
- Janet: I hope it's not fully booked.
- Helen: If so, I don't mind changing my flight. As I said, I was a bit worried about flying on my own. (J)
 - 1) But I'll email you later.
 - 2) But I'm a bit worried about the flight.
 - 3) But so far, I've never had the chance.
 - 4) He's going to teach me from scratch.
 - 5) I'd love to come.
 - 6) It will be nice to have you with me.
 - 7) My return flight is March 10.
 - 8) That sounds like fun.
 - 9) What are you going to do there?
 - 10) You'll be fine.

[II] 次の英文記事を読み、その要旨を日本語 50 字(句読点を含む)以内でまとめなさい。

著作権の都合上、省略

[III] 次の英文を読み、問に答えなさい。

著作権の都合上、省略

[IV] 次の英文を読み、設問 1~7 に答えなさい。

When a nuclear bomb exploded above Hiroshima on August (A), 1945, it instantly killed 100,000 people. Tens of thousands more died later from effects of the bomb. It exploded over the Hiroshima Prefectural Industrial Promotional Hall, which had a metal-framed dome. (B) the building was almost directly under the blast, it did not completely collapse.

The building has been preserved as the Gembaku Dome, or the A-Bomb Dome. It is a monument to remind humankind (C) the terrible destruction that nuclear weapons can cause. It is the only structural ruin left erect in the city.

Across the river are the Peace Memorial Museum, the Memorial Cenotaph and the Flame of Peace. Especially moving is the two-part Peace Memorial Museum. The East Building [1. Hiroshima 2. of 3. story 4. tells 5. the] both before and (D) the bombing. The Main Building portrays the physical effects of the blast and (E) followed.

ジェームズ・M・バーダマン、『やさしい英語で日本の魅力を詳しく伝える』、明日香出版社、2015 p. 196

1. 空所(A)を補うのに最も適切な数字を、解答欄に書きなさい。

2. 空所(B)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

| 1 |) Although | 2) Because | 3) However | 4) Since |
|---|------------|------------|------------|----------|
|---|------------|------------|------------|----------|

3. 空所(C)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

1) at 2) by 3) of 4) on

- 4. [] 内の語を意味が通るように並べ替えたとき、2番目にくる語と4番目にくる語の番 号を答えなさい。
- 5. 空所(D)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) after 2) beyond 3) from 4) later

- 6. 空所(E)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) what 2) when 3) where 4) why
- 7. 次の1)~3)の意味を表す語を、本文中から抜き出し、解答欄に書きなさい。
 - 1) an explosion, or the very strong movement of air that it causes
 - 2) changes that are caused by events, actions etc.
 - 3) making you feel strong emotions, especially sadness or sympathy

[V] 次の英文を読み、設問 1~14 に答えなさい。

Elderly people often say, "Summers didn't use to be this hot. We didn't need air conditioners. We got (A) with hand-held fans."

(1)<u>That feeling</u> of older people is correct. Although Japan occasionally has a cool summer, (B) average the Japanese islands are definitely becoming warmer.

The primary reason is the greenhouse effect. The concentration of carbon dioxide in the atmosphere—the cause of global warming—continues to climb steadily.

This increase in carbon dioxide [1. a 2. cause 3. forecast 4. is 5. to] temperature jump of 1.5° to 3.5° C (C) the 2030s. Compared (D) the increase of only 0.3° to 0.7° C over the past hundred years, the earth is heating (E) at a fierce pace.

⁽²⁾<u>This tendency</u> is especially pronounced around the 40th parallel, (F) many developed nations are located. In Japan, which is one of the most industrialized countries, this factor is advancing even faster.

Temperatures in Japan are steadily rising especially around large cities. Air conditioners, automobiles, vending machines, factories—the heat produced by consumption and manufacturing in major cities is rapidly making the weather hotter. This is referred (G) as the "heat island" phenomenon.

Let's look at the average monthly temperatures in Tokyo. Between 1961 and 1970, there were 23 months when the temperature exceeded the average by one degree or more; between 1971 and 1980, there were 26 (3)such months. Between 1981 and 1990, the number leaped to 38.

This situation has made environmental scientists very hot-with worry.

素朴な疑問探究会、『英語で話す「雑学ニッポン」Q&A』、講談社インターナショナル株式会社、1998 pp. 57-59

1. 空所(A)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

1) by 2) in 3) of 4) with

2. 下線部(1) "That feeling"の具体的内容を日本語で記述しなさい。

3. 空所(B)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

1) by 2) in 3) of 4) on

- 4. []内の語を意味が通るように並べ替えたとき、2番目にくる語と4番目にくる語の番号を答えなさい。
- 5. 空所(C)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) as 2) by 3) for 4) up
- 6. 空所(D)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) in 2) of 3) on 4) to
- 7. 空所(E)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) by 2) off 3) on 4) up
- 8. 下線部(2) "This tendency" の具体的内容を日本語で記述しなさい。
- 9. 空所(F)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
 - 1) what 2) when 3) where 4) which

10. 空所(G)を補うのに最も適切なものを、1)~4)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

- 1) by 2) in 3) on 4) to
- 11. 下線部(3) "such months"の具体的内容を日本語で記述しなさい。

- 12. 次の1)~3)の意味を表す語を、本文中から抜き出し、解答欄に書きなさい。
 - 1) affecting or including the whole world
 - 2) amount you get when you add together several quantities and divide this by the total number of quantities
 - 3) an imaginary line drawn on a map of the Earth
- 13. 次の1)~3)の英文のうち、本文の内容と一致しているものにはT (True)、一致していないものにはF (False)を、解答欄に書きなさい。
 - 1) Elderly people are not feeling hot.
 - 2) The "heat island" phenomenon occurs in large cities.
 - 3) Environmental scientists are very anxious.

14. 本文のタイトルとして最も適切なものを、1)~3)の中から1つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

- 1) What is the average monthly temperature in Tokyo?
- 2) What is the greenhouse effect?
- 3) Why is Japan getting hotter and hotter?

[VI] 次の表は、「世界で最も魅力的な大都市ランキング(2019~2021年)」の各年上位 10 都市 をアルファベット順に並べたものです。この表に関する設問 1~3 について、内容が合っ ていれば T、間違っていれば F で答えなさい。また、設問 4、5 について、数字または日 本語で答えなさい。

| City | 2019 | 2020 | 2021 |
|------------|------|------|------|
| Amsterdam | 7 | | |
| Bangkok | | | 9 |
| Barcelona | 8 | | |
| Copenhagen | 6 | 9 | |
| Helsinki | | 8 | |
| Istanbul | | | 5 |
| Kyoto | 2 | 1 | 3 |
| Lisbon | | 10 | |
| Lyon | | 2 | |
| Marrakech | | | 7 |
| Merida | | | 6 |
| Osaka | 5 | | 2 |
| Porto | | 7 | 8 |
| Seoul | | | 10 |
| Sidney | 10 | 4 | |
| Singapore | 3 | 3 | 4 |
| Taipei | 9 | | |
| Tokyo | 1 | 6 | 1 |
| Vienna | 4 | 5 | |

- 1. Tokyo ranks the same place in 2019 and 2021.
- 2. There are eight East Asian cities in the list.
- 3. There are five cities which rank only in 2021.
- 4. Name the three cities that rank every year.
- 5. How far in rank has Sidney gone up from 2019 to 2020?